City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

November 10, 2008

7:00 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on November 10, 2008 at Cambridge City Hall.  Council President Nan Rhodes called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Council President Nan Rhodes, Councilmen Carson Kindall, Cy Wert, and Rob Vowell.  Also present were City Clerk Sandra McKee, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Andy Gehrke, Chuck Strickland and Jeff Chance.

Welcome & Flag Salute – Council President Nan Rhodes welcomed patrons to the meeting and Rob Vowell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Current Agenda & Additions to the Agenda  - A motion was made by Carson Kindall to approve the current agenda with the additions of under New Business  - No. 5 Results of Fairground Survey, No. 6 Water Easement at 1st E. Haller St, No. 7 Mapping, and No. 8 City Clerk Bonding.  Cy Wert seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Minutes –A motion was made by Rob Vowell and seconded by Carson Kindall to approve the Regular City Council Meeting Minutes of October 13, 2008.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Payment of Bills – Rob Vowell made a motion to pay the monthly bills.  Cy Wert seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and carried unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Holladay Engineering – Transportation, Streets, and Roads – Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported on the bid results for the Superior St/Mill Rd Project STP-3888(103).  There were 7 bids ranging from $992,499.10 to $1,135,917.05.  The engineer’s estimate was $1,001,544.45.  Holladay Engineering recommended awarding the bid to the low bidder, which was Knife River.  A motion was made by Rob Vowell to award the bid for the Superior St./Mill Rd project to the low bidder Knife River and authorize the Mayor to sign a letter regarding such.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Holladay Engineering – Water System – There was nothing new to report.

Holladay Engineering – Wastewater System – There was nothing new to report.

Snow Plow Proposals – One snow removal proposal was received from Kim Braun Construction Services.  Cy Wert made a motion to accept Kim Braun Construction Services proposal for snow removal for the 2008-2009 snow season.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Mosquito Abatement District – It was reported that the Advisory vote for a County Pest Abatement District passed in the November 4th election.  The total votes for the County were 2633 Yes and 713 No.  The Cambridge precinct voted 290 Yes and 238 No.  The Council will wait to see what happens now at the County level.

Violation of Setback Ordinance, Building Permit and IBC Requirements – A motion was made by Carson Kindall and seconded by Cy Wert to table this item till the regular December meeting.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously. 

NEW BUSINESS

Resolution R2-2009 – Washington County Fair & Rodeo to Pay Bond Charge – Discussion was held regarding billing Washington County Fair & Rodeo and getting their account in compliance with our bond.  The Mayor was going to talk with the Fairboard regarding this matter but he was not in attendance to give that report.  Nan Rhodes will contact Don Dopf of the Commercial Club regarding the issue as well and the item will be on the agenda again next month.
Review Liquor Ordinance – City Clerk Sandra McKee informed the Council of the changes made by the 2008 Idaho Legislature regarding liquor stores being permitted to be open on Election Day, which took effect July 1 of this year.  State law permits licensed establishments to sell liquor by the drink on any Election Day, unless specifically prohibited by city or county ordinance.  Idaho Code 23-927 provides the hours of sale for liquor by the drink and gives clear authority for cities and counties to further limit the hours of sale of liquor by the drink by ordinance.  Current City Ordinance prohibits the sale of liquor on Election Day till after the polls close.  Because this is the current city ordinance vendors were not able to sell liquor on Election Day November 4th.  The City Clerk wanted the Council to be aware of the change and had told those who had current licenses that the council would be informed of the change in law.  The Council took no action and will think over the matter.

City Clerk Report Regarding LGIP & DBF – State Investment Funds – City Clerk Sandra McKee reported to the Council she had participated in a conference call on October 24, 2008 regarding LGIP & DBF accounts with the State Investment Funds.  Notes of the conference call were included in the council packet. 

Audit for Year Ended September 30, 2008 – The audit for year ended September 30, 2008 was submitted by Folke CPA’s, P.C.  The auditor included a cover letter regarding the audit stating the audit had gone very well.  Carson Kindall made a motion to accept the audit for the year ended September 30, 2008.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Results of Fairground Survey  - Council President Nan Rhodes reported the results of the Fairgrounds Survey done by Mullinix Engineering and Land Surveying regarding the property owned by the City/Kim Braun/Steve Berardinelli.  It was found the city owns part of the land in question.  The cost of the survey is to be shared between the above owners.  Cy Wert made a motion to bill Kim Braun and Steve Berardinelli each for 1/3 of the cost of the survey.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

Water Easement 1st E Haller – Discussion was held concerning the water easement at 1st and E. Haller.  It looks like there are some storm water issues from the run off of the Kermit Wiggins property.  This issue will be further investigated.

Mapping – Through our participation with the Washington County Growth Management Partnership SAGE would like to conduct a workshop for the Cambridge City Council regarding Land Use Mapping.  Rob Vowell made a motion seconded by Carson Kindall to have a Special Meeting for Land Use Mapping with Sage.  Nan Rhodes will arrange an evening from Nov 17 –21 for a Special Meeting with SAGE.   The motion was voted on and carried unanimously.

City Clerk Bonding – Nan Rhodes reported that it was found the City Clerk’s bond was done by name and would have to be redone to be in Sandra McKee’s name.  The Council was also informed that the bond was only for $5,000.00.  City Clerk Sandra McKee wanted to make sure the Council was aware of this fact.  The Council agreed to leave the bond level as is.
ADJOURN
A motion was made by Rob Vowell to adjourn the meeting.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

____________________________________

Sandra McKee, City Clerk

____________________________________

Mike Campbell, Mayor

